
Newsletter reminders and updates Term 1 Week 8 
 

 

A very special thanks 

…  to those who have signed up to be 2023 sponsors.  You will hear back from us very soon 

…  to those who supported our duathlon events this week 

…  to those who have offered to home host international students …  you will hear from us 

again early in term 2 

…  to those stepping up for coach and manager roles for weekend sports teams 

 

People of the week 

…  those children who gave the duathlon a go … and notably Willow Tobin who completed the whole 

course in spite of a recovering prior injury 

…  Paula and Brenda for your efforts over the last financial year managing the school’s cash flow 

and preparing the school for its annual audit.  You do an amazing job. 

 

Term Calendar  

4 April  Weetbix Try Challenge 

6 April  Final day for term 1   

26 April  Commencement of term 2 

 

 

Player of the Day 

Minis Basketball   Journey Poutai 

 

Matarau Parent Support Group 

The new executive team wish to warmly thank the outgoing executive members for their 

contributions to their respective offices. A meeting will be held in week 3 of term 2 when we 

can properly acknowledge their contribution in person, and welcome all new members. The 

date and details will be confirmed shortly and all parents are welcome! 

In the meantime, we want to hear from you! A short online survey will begin next week 

allowing ALL parents, teachers, and friends of the school the chance to have your say and 

give feedback. Our aim is to gather information and ideas from our community about how we 

can achieve our mission: To Support and Connect our Community. 

Please watch out for this on Facebook and next week's newsletter. You can also 

mail Matarau.PSG@gmail.com to get a link to this survey. 

 

mailto:Matarau.PSG@gmail.com


Yummy Stickers 

Please help Matarau School to collect Yummy Stickers from various fruits. 

Place the stickers on a collection sheet and hold onto them. Once complete, send your sheets 

to Mrs E in Room 10 or the library. We receive free sports gear in return for these stickers 

and would really appreciate all contributions. 

The Yummy sticker collection sheets are attached to this email or can be downloaded from 

this from: https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/ 

 

Teachers’ e-mail addresses 

These are all listed on the Matarau School website. However, you can work them out by using 

the teacher’s first name initial followed by their surname and then add  @matarau.school.nz 

(example Andrew Johnson ajohnson@matarau.school.nz or Jayde Jongkind 

jjongkind@matarau.school.nz) 

 

REMINDER - Early Notice – 24 April 

Some of you may know that a new curriculum is on its way soon, to be phased in over the next 

couple of years.  Schools are required to undertake professional development in preparation 

for this, and the government has provided staggered days across the coming months for this 

purpose.  These days must be used within specified timeframes.  To minimise inconvenience 

to parents, most schools in Whangarei have nominated Monday 24.4 (between last day of the 

forthcoming holiday and ANZAC Day, which is 25.4).  Accordingly, please note that that 

school will be closed on 24.4 and buses will not run on that day.  The first day of school for 

term 2 will be Wednesday 26 April. 

 

Lost Property 

Please drop by and look through lost property (between rooms 10 and 11).  Unclaimed items 

will be donated to a charity at the end of term. 

 

School Books 

Please check under beds, in book cases etc. for school books and return these to school next 

week.  This helps us to keep complete sets for instructional use.  Thank you 

 

Gearing up for Winter Sports 

When children wear our school colours on a Saturday morning, they bear a special 

responsibility to represent our school well.  This means more than putting in your best 

performance on the field/court, it also means demonstrating sportsmanship, supporting other 

team members, playing fairly, encouraging others, respecting coaches and referees etc.  

Every child wearing our colours, and every parent who accompanies them, is expected to 

represent us this way, it is a condition to being in one of our teams. 

https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/


The ultimate goal of all that we do (including playing sport) should be to grow character, in 

ourselves and in others.  Please do not question referees, support coaches and managers 

unequivocally (and if you have a question see them early, privately, and with an open mind), 

respect the opposition (including their support team), and be careful with your words from 

the side line.  Egos (not only children’s egos) can be fragile, and so choose your words 

carefully.  Please let us know of special Saturday achievements so we can celebrate these in 

the newsletter.  Best wishes for the best season ever. 

 

Final Word 

A huge thank you to parents and whanau for your support and encouragement this term.  Thank you 

also for your understanding over recent weeks as we deal with weather tightness issues.  We are 

on track to having a good number of rooms back in operation at the start of the new term, and the 

others shortly thereafter. 

 

Best for the holiday break.  As always, travel safely if going away.  See you next term!  

(no newsletter next week) 

 

Nga mihi 

 

Kevin Trewhella 

 

PRINCIPAL 



 



 


